Local Mandate Fiscal Impact Estimate

Kentucky Legislative Research Commission
2013 Regular Session 
     
Part I:  Measure Information

	Bill Request #:
	1444


	Bill #:
	SB 210


	Bill Subject/Title:
	Controlled substances


	Sponsor:
	Senator Perry Clark


	Unit of Government:
	X
	City
	X
	County
	X
	Urban-County

	
	X
	Charter County
	X
	Consolidated Local
	X
	Unified Local Government


	Office(s) Impacted:
	Local jails and local law enforcement


	Requirement:
	X
	Mandatory
	 
	Optional


	Effect on
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Powers & Duties:
	 
	Modifies Existing
	X
	Adds New
	 
	Eliminates Existing


Part II:  Purpose and Mechanics
SB 210 creates a new section of KRS Chapter 218A.  The measure states that a person who, in good faith, seeks health care for someone experiencing a drug-related overdose must not be charged or prosecuted for a controlled substance offense under the terms of KRS Chapter 218A, aside from an offense involving the trafficking of a controlled substance, if the evidence for the charge was obtained as a result of seeking health care.  The bill also states that a person who is experiencing a drug-related overdose and, in good faith, seeks health care for himself or herself must not be charged or prosecuted for a controlled substance offense under the terms of KRS Chapter 218A, other than an offense involving the trafficking of a controlled substance, if the evidence for the charge was obtained as a result of seeking or receiving health care. The measure defines “drug-related overdose” and “health care.”

Part III:  Fiscal Explanation, Bill Provisions, and Estimated Cost
The net fiscal impact of SB 210 on local jails and local law enforcement is anticipated to be minimal.  Agencies contacted indicated that provisions in the bill would either have no fiscal impact or a minimal fiscal impact.  Where there was a possibility for a fiscal impact, this would likely be in the direction of a cost savings impact (due to provisions in the bill), although that could not be definitively determined.
A representative of the Kentucky Sheriffs’ Association indicated that the bill will have no fiscal impact on sheriffs’ departments.  A representative of the Kentucky Association of Chiefs of Police noted that the bill will have minimal fiscal impact on local law enforcement agencies.
An official with the Kentucky County Attorneys Association, who is the county attorney for Boone County, estimated that provisions in the bill would impact 5 to10 percent of the heroin possession cases in Boone County.  Although this could result in a reduction in the percentage of cases that would come before him, he did not think it would result in a decrease in expenditures. 
The Kentucky Jailers Association indicated that the provisions of the bill would have a minimal impact on local jails.  The representative of the association noted that they could not determine whether the provisions would be a cost savings measure for local jails because they have no data to determine the number of persons who may seek medical treatment for themselves or others, as indicated in the bill.

	Data Source(s):
	LRC Staff; Kentucky County Attorneys Association; Boone County Attorney; Kentucky Sheriffs' Association; Kentucky Jailers Association; Kentucky Association of Chiefs of Police 
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